Residents Council Meeting Minutes


1/10/12

6:30 PM

16 present

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:45

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Secretary's Report

The minutes from the December meeting were read.

There were no changes or additions.

Treasurer's Report

Lauree gave the financial report.

Two months were given because of some issues that needed to be resolved before the November report could be made.

Total in all accounts: $2838.33

Presidents Council Report

The computer policy was mentioned. We received a new copy of the Presidents Council computer protocols which has been posted near the computers. A reminder was given that the computers and network are not to be used for looking at pornographic content or gambling sites. Those and P2P/file sharing sites are the only ones blocked. (File sharing is blocked because of possible issues if illegal downloading is done. Several buildings have gotten warning letters from Comcast about that.)

A reminder was given to bring your own paper when using the printer.

Reminder of the addendum to the space use agreement. New forms are out in the envelope. Please pay the damage deposit by check if possible.

If it is 1 below zero or there is a 20 below windchill then meetings downtown are canceled. This applies to Presidents Council, RPC, Peer Advisors, etc.

PHA Report

Ana had nothing to report.

OIR report: No service calls in the last month.

Office hours are posted on the bulletin board.

Old Business

20+ people showed up for the JFFS performance on December 15th. Good turnouts for Christmas Eve and Christmas day. Some people signed up for the Christmas meal but did not show up for it. New Year's Eve was fun. Funds for that were donated by Marge Whittier.

Bengo: Not much interest in starting up Bengo again. We may have bengo on special events.

Shopping carts: We still want to get more carts. We need to talk to Ed Eubanks or Linda Mainquist to find out where to get them. Lauree will talk to Linda.

Ed Eubanks recently had a stroke. He is recovering and doing well.

Holiday dinner.

The dinner will be on the 21st at 6:00PM. Deadline for sign up is today.

35 people signed up. The menu choices are beef or lasagna. 

New Business

Television: 

Cabinets cost anywhere from $89 to $149. The $149.00 one is from Target.

A resident is willing to donate a 32 inch TV.

Bill has a cabinet to donate.

Ana will talk to the resident with the TV and get back to us.

Getting new puzzles and getting rid of some old ones was discussed.

Letter writing:

Do we want to have another letter writing campaign.

There are a variety of issues we could write about. Postcards could be made available. They would be stamped and have address labels on them.

Bonnie is willing to help if people would commit to come down and write letters.

Bonnie made a motion that we have a letter writing campaign to the city council. Bill seconded.

Motion carried.

Saturday, January 28th at 3:15PM

It was requested to get a new reader for the change machine. The current one doesn't take the new $5.00 bills.

Melissa Pappas won dime-a-time.

Sandy Davis won the door prize.

Meeting Adjourned.

